
 

 
 

 

 

31 August 2025 

 

 

Dear Members/Donors, 

 

Change of Supervisor of HKUGA Primary School 

 

Time flies. Over the past six years, Dr. Brenda Lo has led the Incorporated Management 

Committee of HKUGA Primary School with passion and dedication as the Supervisor. She has 

completed her term of office in August 2025. 

 

Since assuming the role of Supervisor on September 1, 2019, Dr. Lo has been instrumental in the 

school’s remarkable growth and achievements. Her insightful guidance, particularly in Positive 

Education, the School Extension Project, and during the pandemic, has been invaluable. Under her 

leadership, the school has reached significant milestones. On behalf of the HKUGA Education 

Foundation, I would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude to Dr. Lo for her exceptional service and 

contributions. 

 

With effect from 1 September 2025, Dr. Jacky Cheung will succeed Dr. Lo as the Supervisor of 

HKUGA Primary School. A visionary industrialist and Director of Shinhint Industries Limited, Dr. 

Cheung is deeply committed to nurturing the next generation. He is the initiator and advocate of 

the P2C Walkathon and currently serves as Convenor of the Adventure-based Life Education 

(ABLE) Subcommittee. Having served as an IMC Manager from 2018 to 2023 and as a member 

of the School Development Subcommittee since 2023, Dr. Cheung brings extensive experience 

and a deep understanding of the school’s operations, making him well-suited for the role of 

Supervisor. 

 

Please join me in thanking Dr. Lo for her outstanding leadership and in offering your full support 

to Dr. Cheung as he assumes his new responsibilities. 

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 
Victor NG 

Chairman, HKUGA Education Foundation 


